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Small Spaces, Big Impact
 Spring 2025 | Land Connections

It’s been a dynamic start to the year at the Lower Shore Land
Trust! From planting vibrant pollinator meadows and
conserving important natural areas to launching new websites
and connecting with our incredible network of supporters and
volunteers, each effort—big or small—has made a meaningful
difference. 

This season, we’ve been especially inspired by how even the
smallest spaces can have a big impact—whether it’s a pocket
pollinator garden or a newly protected habitat. In this
newsletter, we’re excited to share some of the stories and
milestones that are helping bring the theme Small Spaces, Big
Impact to life.
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The Lower Shore Land Trust (LSLT) is excited to announce its involvement in a major watershed
restoration initiative in the Newport Bay Watershed, funded through the new Whole Watershed Grant
Program.  The project is led by the Maryland Coastal Bays Program and this significant investment by the
State of Maryland supports a multi-year, collaborative restoration effort aimed at improving water quality,
enhancing habitat, and building climate resilience throughout the watershed.

Newport Bay is one of the most ecologically diverse—and challenged—areas in the Maryland Coastal Bays
system. The Whole Watershed Grant will fund critical projects such as stream and wetland restoration,
stormwater infrastructure upgrades, and marsh revitalization. These efforts aim to reverse nutrient
loading, sedimentation, and flooding that have long impacted the health of the bay and its tributaries.

As a key partner in this initiative, LSLT is taking the lead on engaging with Public Drainage Associations
(PDAs), which manage a vast network of agricultural drainage ditches that connect farmland to local
waterways. These systems play a vital role in shaping the flow of water—and pollutants—throughout the
watershed.

Despite their importance, PDAs have historically had limited involvement with conservation organizations.
LSLT’s outreach will work to bridge that gap. Through one-on-one meetings and group discussions, LSLT
will bring together PDA managers, landowners, and restoration practitioners to explore opportunities for
improving water quality and habitat within these drainage corridors.

“Our region’s ditches and drainage systems have enormous potential 
for ecological uplift,” said Matt Heim, LSLT’s Executive 
Director. “By working directly with those who manage the 
land, we can find practical solutions that support both agriculture 
and environmental restoration.” The long-term goal is to lay the 
groundwork for a Newport Bay Tax Ditch Coalition—an 
organized group of stakeholders who can collaboratively pursue 
funding, plan projects, and implement best practices for 
managing ditches more sustainably.

This work is part of LSLT’s broader mission to 
support conservation through partnerships that 
strengthen both landscapes and 
communities. By focusing on 
underutilized areas of 
restoration, such as drainage 
infrastructure, the Trust 
continues to lead with 
innovation and impact.

Stay tuned for updates on 
this initiative and future 
opportunities to get 
involved.
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In 2025, we've been asking staff to highlight some
of their favorite places on the Shore to get out and
connect with nature. Our Americorps member,
Brooke Orr's, shared one of her favorite spots,
Schumaker Park:

Everyone has those places that just make them feel
safe. Whether it’s in your hometown or another
country, these places make us feel more connected
to ourselves. In my hometown, that place for me is
Black Hill Regional Park. I’ve spent so many
summer days paddleboarding, painting, and
reading there that it almost was a second home.
Not only did it create a space for me to practice my
hobbies, but it also helped connect me with nature.
It made me grounded on days that felt so chaotic. I
relied on this public space as if it were a friend’s
listening ears.

When I first moved to Salisbury, I found myself far
from the comforting familiarity of Black Hill
Regional Park, and I realized I needed to find a new
place that could offer the same sense of peace and
connection. This snowballed into a month long
interview process where I was the employer and the
parks in Salisbury were the interviewees. Some may
say I had too much time on my hands, and I’d say
I’m passionate about nature before reluctantly
agreeing with them. 
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Nonetheless, I would spend a lot of my time between classes and
weekends going to different parks and rating them all in hopes to
find a park that felt like Black Hills Regional Park. Despite my
efforts, none of the parks I visited seemed to match the tranquility
of Black Hill Regional Park—there were always too many people,
or they lacked the scenic water and trails I loved. But then, one
day, as I was driving, I made a wrong turn and stumbled upon
Shumaker Park. Only ten minutes from my apartment, I wondered
how I hadn’t found it sooner.

The park had just the right amount of people. Not a ton but some I
could watch playing disc golf or walk trails. It had a beautiful view
of Schumaker Pond, where I’ve often observed families teaching
their children to fish or kayak from the swinging bench
overlooking the water. However, the thing I found most
interesting was the ginormous loblolly trees that towered over me.
They reach so high they make you feel like a miniscule ant, with
squirrels who climb all over easily due to the deep fissures in the
bark. (I’ve been hit by falling tree debris a time or two because of
these busy little mammals) As I sat there being shrunk down to the
size of an ant I noticed the things worrying me that day had shrunk
as well. It was this day in 2022 that I had realized no more
“interviews” were needed. I had found my special spot.

Finding Schumaker Park marked the beginning of countless
peaceful moments, whether I was reading, paddleboarding, or
simply enjoying the shade of the towering pine trees. It reminded
me of the importance of having a place where we can connect not
only with nature but also with ourselves. In a world that often feels
chaotic, these special spots offer us a sense of grounding and
belonging. I’m grateful for the parks that have become part of my
journey, and I hope you, too, find a place that offers you the same
peace and connection. Whether it’s Schumaker Park or a hidden
gem of your own, I encourage you to seek out a space that helps
you feel grounded and at home.

Schumaker Park (cont’d.)  

A Blue Heron on the dock
along Schumaker Pond.

Loblolly pine needles that fell on 
me due to scurrying squirrels. 

The view from my favorite spot in
the park - the swinging bench. 





Get tickets here:



In early May, I had the pleasure of visiting LSLT conservation easement landowners Earl and Barbara
Dolan to learn more about their story and what led them to conserve their beautiful land. They graciously
welcomed me into their home and shared the journey that brought them to protect 205 acres of forest and
wetlands behind Courthouse Hill Road, along Dividing Creek near Pocomoke City—a place they’ve
thoughtfully named Dividing Creek Wildlife Sanctuary. The drive alone felt like an escape, winding down
a sun-dappled, tree-lined path that opened into a peaceful, hidden haven. Though just minutes from town,
the property feels worlds away. Stepping out of my car, I was instantly enveloped by nature’s beauty-a
space clearly shaped by care, passion, and deep respect. 

Barbara’s connection to nature began early. As a child, she spent
every day outdoors, exploring the woods and playing in 
secret fort hideouts. That love of nature followed her 
through life—from planting her first garden at 16 years old 
to earning degrees in Agronomy and Plant Pathology. She 
spent much of her career alone in fields, studying 
plants, watching the sun set in the solitude of open spaces. 
Yet, even as a young girl, she noticed development creeping 
in and felt an ache for the wild places she feared 
would disappear.

Earl’s love for the land came later. Raised in the city, he always felt
something was missing, though he couldn’t quite name it. Appraisal work
brought him to the Eastern Shore, and he quickly fell in love with its
 quiet charm. A hunting invitation from a business contact
 opened the door to a deeper connection with the land. Earl 
eventually sought his own slice of nature to hunt on, and a
 friend helped him locate the very property he now calls home. 
Once intended for a trailer park, it sat undeveloped (except for 
some timbering done in the 1970’s) until Earl negotiated to buy it. 
He was determined to keep it protected from development, wild and 
unspoiled.



While Barbara was interested in exploring a conservation easement, Earl was cautious. He didn’t want
restrictions placed on his land, or anyone telling him what he could and couldn’t do with it. But with
encouragement from his wife Barbara, former LSLT Executive Director Kate Patton, and The Nature
Conservancy’s Eastern Shore Director, Liz Zucker—who assured him the process was flexible and
respectful—they worked through every concern, up front. Together, the Dolans and LSLT crafted a
customized easement agreement that honored their vision, which included a stipulation to the allowing the
Dolans to clear up to 10 acres of woods for agriculture or a food plot if they ever chose to do so and
provided financial support to enhance the sanctuary they loved.

Today, Earl and Barbara enjoy the fruits of their labor - a property teeming with life: Pink Lady’s Slipper
wild orchids, 91 bird species, butterflies, bees, snakes, turtles, frogs, deer, foxes, and even the occasional
river otter, which astonished Barbara, seeing one on land, for the first time in her life. She was walking
with her dog when they came upon it: “It just stared at us, then wandered off into the creek. I was stunned.
I had only seen their heads when they were swimming in the creek. I did not 
realize how big they were!” She even has her own deer stand, just for viewing 
wildlife. Barbara shared that after learning about native plants at the 
2014 LSLT Native Plant Sale, she began incorporating native plants 
into her gardens to provide a food source and shelter for 
beneficial pollinator insects, and it’s become a “booming 
meeting place for so many bees, butterflies and very hungry 
Monarch caterpillars!"

Earl has many treasured memories of hunting and 
exploring his woods and caring for his land (including 
the discovery of a cemetery dating back to the 1800’s). He
 has endless gratitude for all the friendships he’s gained 
with other landowners and farmers in the area who share 
the same reverence for the tranquility around them.

Earl and Barbara agree that having the easement with 
LSLT has been a positive experience and a great working 
relationship that has only enhanced their land and their 
lives. Earl shared that “it’s something that all landowners 
should look into to see if it could fit their needs. It’s not 
one-sided – it can work in their favor.” Barbara, who was 
the 2024 LSLT Volunteer of the Year, said, “I’ve met so many people 
and participated in so many fun and meaningful events since we started 
working with LSLT. I’m grateful.”

They say that when it is time for the “Next Great Adventure” they will be 
content with the knowledge that they gave their hearts to this special piece 
of Earth, and they hope that future inhabitants will have the same veneration 
for the gifts it has given them. Their land is not just a home, but a 
legacy—a place where nature is protected, cherished, and shared. As Barbara 
says, with joyful, childlike wonder, “Look at all the wonderful surprises I get 
to discover every day, just by walking through these woods. 
What else do I need?”







 Lower Shore Land Trust protects and restores natural
resources, wildlife habitat and working lands to support
and connect healthy and vibrant communities.

We envision a future where the unique rural character of 
the Lower Shore remains a vital defining characteristic of our communities
where farming, nature, and people thrive. 

If you value the land, wildlife, and
communities of the Lower Shore—and the
people who work every day to protect
them—I hope you will consider making a
contribution to our mid-year campaign.
Your gift fuels our efforts and inspires our
team to keep fighting for the places we all
cherish.

The Lower Shore Land Trust thanks you
for your generosity !


